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Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) Request – 200102023
Thank you for your requests in which you asked for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):  
Request 1: 
Dear Her Majesty's Prison & Probation Service, Further to my recent request (https://www.whatdotheyknow.com/request/employment_figures_for_2017_18_a_2?nocache=incoming-1481216#incoming-1481216) where you confirmed that you hold this information but you wasn't able to filter the information in a way that I had also requested (due to exceeding the cost limit) and so didn't provide it, I have refined my request to the level of information which you have confirmed that you hold and which you indicated would be possible to provide through an FoI response. 
For the financial year 2018-19, how many individuals were in employment (broken down by whatever types of employment are recorded): 
1. 12 months after release from prison 

2. At the end of their prison sentence in the community (e.g. end of licence period)

Request 2: 
Dear Her Majesty's Prison & Probation Service, For the financial year 2018-19, how many individuals were in employment (broken down by whatever types of employment are recorded): 
3. At the end of their community sentence (e.g. community order or suspended sentence order)
Your separate requests have been handled as an aggregated request under the FOIA. For ease of reference, I have numbered the sub parts of both your request as 1-3 above.
Where more than one request is received for the same or similar information, section 12(4) further to Regulation 5 of the FOI and Data Protection (Appropriate Limit and Fees) Regulations 2004, public authorities are allowed to aggregate requests and respond to them together. I have therefore aggregated your separate requests as both relate to offender management.
I can confirm the MoJ holds information you have requested on the employment status of all offenders released broken to levels numbered 1-3 above. And in the attached spreadsheet, I have provided the data covering as requested the period 2018-19 financial year.
We are improving support for offenders leaving prison, by investing £22 million per year through the gate services – with 500 additional staff already in post to help offenders find employment on release.
2

